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This statement intends to clarify our principal position concerning the work performed in the 3GPP on specification  of terminal external interfaces.

· The 3GPP should not produce any technical specifications for terminal interfaces other than the radio interface. This includes optional as well as mandatory mechanical, electrical and logical specifications. 

· The 3GPP terminal design choice should be made under full influence from the market requirements and not delayed by a need for any additional work in the 3GPP.

· The means to achieve this is by selecting the external interface specifications from open industry standards, or, possibly, from regionally accepted standards. For specific products, the interface can be a proprietary adaptation.

· As an exception, optional protocols that are necessary for 3GPP terminals and that are not defined elsewhere could be standardised. One example is AT commands.

In order to minimise the time-to-market of  new, evolved interface solutions, it is necessary that the choice of interface can be made directly by the manufacturer in dialogue with the market. There should be no additional specification text that require updating in the 3GPP specifications. 

We are aware of concerns regarding the implementation of our proposed approach. Some regional requirements that exist today for a standardised interface will be solved by the usage of a detachable USIM. It is further our belief that it is not possible to achieve a general inter-operability.  The computer industry is moving fast, and there is no telling what will be the interface choice of that industry within a few years time. The automotive industry, to mention another example, is now on the move, but so far mostly with regional co-ordination, implying a variety of requirements on the interconnection with a terminal. 

The users must have full liberty in selecting a terminal that satisfies their particular needs. With the proposed approach, we will in the future see terminals that support a variety of interfaces offering a wide range of communication alternatives to the end-user. The choice of interfaces and the particular modularization (usage of internal interfaces) of the terminal must be up to the manufacturer, to ensure a cost-efficient and optimised design for that particular product, without the imposition of unnecessary constraints. Any 3GPP specification of, for instance, a connector, would in some circumstances act as such a constraint, and thus hinder the technical evolution as far as 3GPP terminals are concerned.  This is not in the interest of  the end-user.

We believe that GSM is an illustrative example of how an open approach to the specification of terminal interfaces has proven successful in incorporating new interfaces not considered when GSM was designed. Infrared interfaces are becoming quite common for GSM terminals, and shortly we expect to find the same for Bluetooth. 

In summary, we find that there is a vast variety of market expectations, depending on regional conditions and end-user demands. We firmly  believe that the position stated in this paper is the way to best ensure a timely and dynamic development of a variety of terminals, each type optimised relative to its own specific target of market requirements.   

